Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS – TALLAHASSEE
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: November 12, 2024, 5:30 p.m. (EST)

PLACE: Virtual (Online): www.nwflroads.com/calendar

In-Person: Tallahassee State College, Center for Workforce Development, 444 Appleyard Drive, Tallahassee, FL 32304

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: FDOT is conducting a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study to evaluate the potential for addressing safety issues, improving the capacity, and providing continuous bicycle and pedestrian facilities to State Road (S.R.) 20/S.R. 366 (Pensacola Street) in Leon County. The project limits extend one mile from S.R. 263 (Capital Circle SW) to Appleyard Drive within the City of Tallahassee.

Maps, drawings, and other information is available for review online beginning at 12:00 p.m. (EDT) Tuesday, October 15, 2024, at www.nwflroads.com/calendar and on-location from Tuesday,

October 15, 2024, through Friday, November 22, 2024, at the Tallahassee State College Library, located at 444 Appleyard Drive, Tallahassee, FL, Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Project materials will also be available at the in-person hearing. The materials may also be viewed by contacting the FDOT Project Manager. The deadline to submit official comments related to this hybrid public hearing is Friday, November 22, 2024.

Pre-registration is required for the virtual format and encouraged for in-person attendees. Interested persons can visit the project website and www.nwflroads.com/calendar and register for one viewing option (virtual or in-person). If you have any questions or issues registering, please contact Taylor Sellers, FDOT Project Manager at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1517, or via email at taylor.sellers@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428.

FDOT representatives will be available to discuss proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.

Public participation is held without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Taylor Sellers, FDOT Project Manager at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1517, or via email at taylor.sellers@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Taylor Sellers, FDOT Project Manager at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1517, or via email at taylor.sellers@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Taylor Sellers, FDOT Project Manager at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1517, or via email at taylor.sellers@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428.
